
Our EOB cheer team placed first on Friday, February 21st, in the first CTC
cheer competition. They also tied with Wilcox for best dance and Rory
Colon received the rising star award for team spirit and dedication.
Congrats to our cheerleaders on their big win! 

EOB CHEERLEADERS LAND ON TOP

March 1st: Club Day
March 11th: Faculty Meeting
March 12th: 9th Grade Level Meeting

UPCOMING EVENTS
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During the month of February, Mrs. Adams and Mr. Treadwell held the
“Soup”er Bowl. Most students placed their donated canned goods and food
items on the Eagles’s side, predicting they would win! A total of 111 food
items were donated and will be delivered to the Little Free Pantry on
Skokorat located in Seymour.

“SOUP”ER BOWL HELD!

MDET Senior Skarleth Conde has been
selected as a 2025 NCWIT Aspirations in
Computing High School Award
Connecticut Rising Star!

The Connecticut Affiliate of the National
Center for Women and Information
Technology has recognized Skarleth for
her curiosity and interest in computing
and technology, and her aspirations to
pursue technology throughout her future
journey in order to solve problems and
positively impact humanity.
Congratulations!

SKARLETH RECOGNIZED AS A
RISING STAR!



16 members of the National Honor Society attended the CANHS (CT
Association of National Honor Societies) on Thursday, Feb. 27 at Trinity
College in Hartford. Chapters from all over the state were present,
totaling over 200 students. The students listened to a keynote speaker,
attended breakout sessions and then had a networking lunch (complete
with a soft-serve ice cream station)! Following lunch, anyone wishing to
run for executive board were invited to give a 1 minute campaign
speech, followed by a democratic vote.
 
We are thrilled to announce that O’Brien Tech’s very own 11th grade PMT
student Abigail Rogucki was elected President of the CANHS for the
2025-26 school year!! Abby will be spearheading a statewide service
project and helping plan next year’s leadership conference. Please click
this link for more info on the CANHS!

CANHS LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcas.casciac.org%2F%3Fp%3D13110&data=05%7C02%7CLauren.McGaughan%40cttech.org%7Ce870f6222159477f359e08dd5826d2a5%7C73766ff90cce4d2cabfde5341c9f8b42%7C1%7C0%7C638763646091908135%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TR%2Bp%2Bdqv7OxXnoEm1WLniA1a9A96aN9LjTZlopXy4hM%3D&reserved=0


Lynette (St. Germain) Proch graduated
from the Drafting department in 2008.  
She married her high school
sweetheart, Mark Proch from Machine
Tool. She recently received the Elite
Application Engineer award from
SOLIDWORKS! It takes passing over
thirty certifications - the first she
received here - as well as being an
active member of the Solidworks and
3DExperience community. This is an
amazing achievement in the field of
Engineering!

FORMER CONDOR SOARS HIGH

Culinary will have King Cake Challenge
on Tuesday, March 4th, 2025. If you find
the baby in your slice, you win a free
Lunch! Slices are $1.00 each.
 
They will also be offering a Marti Gras
Menu all week. Come and enjoy a taste
of New Orleans! Support Chef Costa,
Chef Rogers and their Culinary Arts
students!

A TASTE OF NEW ORLEANS



Freshmen in Mr. Brennan’s English classes recently completed a group art
project celebrating Black History Month. The students researched information
on several different great novels written by Black authors and created posters
highlighting words and images representing the books. Here are some of the
wonderful posters. Great job, freshmen!!

CELEBRATING BLACK AUTHORS



The Emmett O'Brien Technical High School SkillsUSA chapter has achieved the
Quality Chapter Status in the United States. This has been through the hard work
and dedication of the Officers and students willing to commit themselves to
excellence. 

This year there have been a record number of students attending the
Leadership Conference and Regional Competition. We are sending 23 students
to the State of Connecticut Competition on March 28, 2025!

The next step for our chapter is to apply for the Level 2 recognition and share all
of the amazing activities and community events the students are hosting! A t-
shirt drive is being held through the month of March - the prize for the most
shirts donated and Regionals points will be preferred seating during the award
ceremony! Consider donating your old t-shirts to a worthwhile cause. The
students will be making dog toys and donating them at the State competition.

Please also mark your calendars for the May 17, 2025 Car Show. Plan to attend,
have breakfast and lunch, along with enjoying the music of DJ Jazzy Kat!
Kathleen Kulas is an Alumni of EOB Culinary Arts program. Her son was an MDET
student, a SkillsUSA Officer and a SkillsUSA State Officer. The car show will be
broadcast in multiple nations as her followers are world-wide! Stay tuned!

SKILLSUSA UPDATES

MDET senior Caitlyn
Francis shared a project
she completed for Black
History Month. The
project showcased Walt
Braithwaite and his
work on a Boeing
engine.

BRAITHWAITE AND
BOEING



UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS


